
Union warns of possible strikes over culture 
sector pensions

 Norway 

Public services union Fagforbundet has warned that a dispute over pensions could 
end in strike action unless the Spekter employer organisation delivers a solution in 
upcoming mediation. The dispute covers workers in the culture sector, including 
orchestras, theatres and opera. A temporary pension arrangement involving defined 
contributions was agreed in 2016 in response to the final challenges facing the 
sector. The union now wants to negotiate a long-term solution that delivers a hybrid 
and gender-neutral pension scheme but Spekter has not come up with a proposal 
and has effectively abandoned the negotiations.
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